WPCA Meeting
November 12, 2015
         7:00pm   
 
First Cong. Church, Old Lyme 
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Dick Hrinak, Bill Griffin

Bud Phelps 

Absent: Ken Russell 
Guest: Rita, Norb
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the special meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm. 

Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the minutes of the October meeting. The motion was seconded by Bud Phelps. The motion was voted and passed. 4-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the accounts. The first was the Reserve Account; this showed the balances on record, and no additional entries. The next account was the Sewer Account. The balance shown reflects the payments and deposits. The user fee account page 1shows the payments made for the month. The next page shows the user fee budget as of this date. The next page shows the delinquent accounts for user fees. The next page is the benefit assessment delinquent accounts.  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Bud Phelps seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 4-0-0
Chairman’s Report: Rich reported that the emergency pump on Stanhope Rd. had a faulty switch. We do not have the Cummings maintenance program. This would not have covered the switch replacement. We will have to call Cummings for the switch replacement.
Rich called Envirotech to come and clean the remaining pumps. They will give us a report on their findings. We can set up a schedule for future cleanings. 

The final inventory of working grinder pumps is 70 units.  

Old Business: Bill Griffin will be working with Rick to create a working maintenance manual for the WPCA. The cleaning schedules and what will be done and when. Information on the emergency generators, and all areas of the WPCA system.
Norb: Norb reported that he has been attending the Ct. Conference of WPCA’s. He also discussed the situation were the attorneys fees can be recouped if there is a foreclosure on delinquent properties in lieu of placing a lien on the property.   
New Business: It is reported that all the required documents for the Nardi property have been received.
The reuse of some grinder pump chambers was discussed. There are some in inventory at the Maintenance garage.
The meeting was adjourned at 7.52 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
